
 

   

      ESSEX PRIMARY HEADTEACHERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 
             Summer term Area Headteachers’ meetings 2020 

 
The termly headteacher meetings will not be able to be held at the usual venues in June as a result of the 
Covid-19 pandemic. Primary schools have remained open during the lockdown, which started on 23rd 
March, and are beginning to increase their provision for pupils in various year groups. However, large 
gatherings are not yet allowed or advisable. We hope to return to normal for the meetings in November, 
but this term will conduct the business of the EPHA area meetings by email.  
 
1. Welcome to new headteachers in the Area and farewell to those who are leaving 
 

This has been a difficult time for all headteachers and, in particular, those who have started as new heads 
or are acting headteacher for an interim period. A number of headteachers have delayed their retirement 
in order to steer their schools through this crisis – a real example of the dedication and commitment that 
headteachers in the primary sector demonstrate every day.  
 

Welcome to the following new headteachers in Essex primary schools: 
North East 
Anthony Cosans   Unity Primary Academy  
 

South 
Jen Govier   South Green Infants (Acting headteacher)  
 

Mid 
Jennifer Kendall  Larkrise Primary (Acting Headteacher) 
Demelza Collins  Larkrise Primary (Acting Headteacher) 
 

 
Farewell to those headteachers we know are leaving at the end of the summer term. It is likely that this 
won’t be the complete list so please do contact me, Pam Langmead, if you are aware of anyone else who 
is going; we can’t do the traditional farewell at the headteacher meeting but will make sure that their 
departure is acknowledged by EPHA before they leave. 
 
North East 
Elizabeth Drake   Kingswode Hoe School – retiring 
David Milligan   Gosbecks Primary – leaving to go to Ofsted  
 

South 
Suzanne Haskins  Buttsbury Infants - retiring 
 

Mid 
Carolyn Hunt   St Mary’s CE Primary, South Woodham Ferrers – end of interim headship 
Guy Niven   Baddow Hall Juniors – retiring (though this may be delayed again) 
West 
Bridget Hill   Chipping Ongar Primary – retiring  
 
NB If you are leaving please make use of the EPHA new heads’ checklist, and complete it for your 
successor. This is available on the EPHA website at  
https://essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/good-practice/ 
 

 
 

https://essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/good-practice/


 

2. To receive a report from the Area Chair on the 2019/2020 year 
 
The Area Chairs have written reports reflecting the past year – these are available on the EPHA website 
and have been sent out by email. The Area Chairs are: 
 

Nick Hutchings North East Chair  head@hamiltonprimary.com 
Nicky Barrand  South Chair  headteacher@cherrytree-pri.essex.sch.uk 
Dawn Dack  Mid Chair  drdack@wentworth.essex.sch.uk 
Isobel Barron  West Chair   head@roseacres.essex.sch.uk 
 

All four Chairs have agreed to continue in their posts, with the usual proviso that they will be happy to 
step aside if anyone else wants to take on the role!  
 

On behalf of EPHA and headteachers in each area, I would like to thank the four Chairs for their continued 
commitment and contribution to the Association and their determination to represent and support their 
colleagues across the county. They have done an excellent job and have given their time freely and 
generously – thanks to them all.  
 
3. EPHA Executive report  

The EPHA Executive has met more frequently than usual to discuss the challenges and changes that 
are being experienced by primary-phase schools across the county. Minutes of the meetings are 
available on the EPHA website at https://essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/executive/ 
 

4. Membership of the EPHA Executive/area steering groups 
i) Election of Officers 

To elect a Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer for the Area 
ii) Local Delivery Group Representatives 

To elect the headteachers who will represent the Local Delivery Groups on the Executive 
Committee. 

West: Epping Forest Rural, Epping Forest South, Uttlesford North, Uttlesford South, Harlow;  
North-East: Colchester West, Colchester East, Colchester South, Tendring Mid, Tendring North, Tendring 
South; Harwich and Dovercourt 
Central (Mid): Braintree, Chelmsford North, Chelmsford West, Chelmsford South, Maldon, Dengie, 
Witham, South Woodham Ferrers; 
South: Wickford, Billericay, Castle Point, Rochford & Rayleigh, Brentwood, Canvey Island, Benfleet, 
Basildon East/Pitsea, Basildon West 
 

The nomination forms for each area have been sent out by email, along with the current EPHA Executive 
membership list. Please do nominate representatives for the Executive. In many cases the current 
members have agreed to re-stand, but please do send alternative nominations if you want to – in the case 
of multiple nominations the Professional Officer will organise a ballot of the local headteachers. 

 
5. Information 

 EPHA Newsletter (which includes EPHA dates for the academic year 2020/2021)  
The summer term newsletter has been circulated by email and is available on the EPHA website. 
Page 2 of the newsletter gives meeting dates for the next academic year; we aim to hold meetings 
as usual, but this will of course depend on the national situation. 
 

 The EPHA county Annual General Meeting – Wednesday 7 October 2020 
We plan to hold the AGM as usual at Chelmsford City Football Club. Michelle Winter, Senior HMI 
for the Eastern Region, will attend the meeting to talk about the future of Ofsted.  
You will receive the agenda and information about the AGM by email in advance of the meeting.  
  

https://essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/executive/


 

 Deputy Heads Conference – Friday 2 October 2020 
Unfortunately, as a result of the continued uncertainty around when large gatherings will be able 
to resume, the decision has been made not to hold the annual Deputy and Assistant 
Headteachers’ conference this year. This would have been our 15th deputy conference, and we 
know that for many this is an annual date in the diary that senior leaders value and look forward 
to.  
EPHA plans to hold an alternative, free, virtual event to celebrate and thank Deputy and Assistant 
heads for the amazing work they do in our schools, particularly in such challenging times. More 
information in the second half of the summer term.  
 

 Headteachers Conference – Friday 19 March 2021, Stock Brook Country Club 
You will be aware that the headteacher conference in 2020 was cancelled as a result of the 
national lockdown. I am holding bookings for headteachers and will contact you later in the year 
about the headteacher conference in 2021- we have great hopes that this will go ahead, just a 
year late! 
 

 Funding the Essex Primary Headteachers’ Association 
EPHA continues to be funded by a top-slice from the DSG. The cost to each school is £320. Please 
see the article “What do headteachers get in return for their top-sliced contribution to EPHA?” 
available on the EPHA website.  
https://essexprimaryheads.co.uk/files/what-headteachers-get-in-return-for-their-epha-
contribution-2020-21.pdf 
Please remind your Finance Officer that the school does not have to pay a subscription for the 
financial year. 
  

 The EPHA website   www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk 
 

 Please encourage headteachers to bring a colleague to future meetings to benefit from the 
information and mutual support that they offer.  

 
Please do contact me, Pam Langmead, if you have any questions or comments about the work of 
EPHA and the Executive in the last year.  
pam@langmead.me.uk 
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